

13-21 CONSTRUCTION NEWSLETTER Stage 3 & 4

September 19, 2019

Project Update

MnDOT moved into Stage 4 of the Highway 13 Reconstruction Monday, September 16. This includes Highway 13 from Panama Ave to Franklin Trail. This area will be closed to traffic while crews install new storm sewer and install new curb, medians, gravel base, and pavement.

Beginning September 30, crews will close Stage 3 <u>in addition to</u> the Stage 4 area. Stage 3 includes Highway 13 from Fairlawn Ave to Panama Ave. During this time, crews will install new storm sewer, curb, medians, gravel base, and pavement. Both stages will be closed in order to consolidate work efforts in the area. During this time, access will still be maintained on Highway 13 from County Highway 12 to Panama Ave, along with a number of other crossing locations. Visit the website to see the Stages 2-4 Map for available turning movements in and around the project area during these stages.

Stage 3 and Stage 4 work will last into November, concluding the project. Thank you for your patience during construction!

Residential and Local Access

It's important to note that access will still be maintained for anyone with a driveway or cul-de-sac that comes directly onto Highway 13. Residents with this situation will be able to pass through the barricades to access their home.

School Bus, Mail, and Garbage Services

The project team has been in coordination with school bus, mail, and garbage services during the project. These services will still be able to access homes and cul-de-sacs that come directly onto Highway 13, so please proceed as normal. If you are having any issues with these services, please call the project help line at 612-357-7270.

Neighborhood Meeting

We want to meet with you! Please join us from 4 p.m.-6 p.m. on Monday, September 23, at Sunset Hills Park to discuss what to expect during the final stages of MnDOT's work. Representatives from MnDOT and communication staff will be available to answer any questions you may have.

Stay informed

Weekly updates will be posted on the project website and sent out to those subscribed for project updates. If you have any concerns during construction, please reach out to the project email or hotline listed below. Be sure to sign up for project updates on the website at **www.movingforward13-21.com**.





